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District Governor’s Message
Hi all Lions 

Another month has slipped past very quickly. What an 

exciting and rewarding time it is visiting Lions Clubs 

throughout the District. Every club has differences 

how they operate, and that’s just fine as you identify 

what suits you best. It means you are bringing into 

practice “MY CLUB MY WAY”. Change is needed and you are 

commended for stepping outside the norm and trying new ways and 

ideas within your clubs and how you serve the communities you live in, 

which in turn is attracting new Lions into your clubs. These new ways 

need to be shared with other clubs so please take the opportunity to 

pass these on via our 202D bulletin Editor or even on MY LION and 

Facebook. 

As a District we need to grow our membership along with retaining our 

current members. “It is not money which makes a Lions Club, it is 

members”. Our District started the year with 1101, over the first two 

months we have slid a little further and as of 27/08/2019 we now have 

1088 members. I know there have been many new members inducted 

this year, throughout the 202D District so please record them on My 

LCI as soon as practical after their induction. (If you are having 

difficulties doing this please contact Mike Short or myself). My 

challenge to Club Presidents and Membership Coordinators is that 

each club increase its membership by plus two, by June 30th 2020 from 

what you started the year with. Not a huge task if every member gets 

involved, it will not happen if it’s just left to one or two this should be a 

total club effort. The benefits each club and the District receive will 

really make a difference, not only to membership but spreading the 

load in service projects. There are many potential Lions in our 

communities, they just need to be asked and made welcome. I look 

forward to hearing about the creative way’s you put in place for 

growing membership. 

Proudly supported by McDonald Real Estate Ltd. 
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District Governor’s Message cont; 

 
Club bulletins are a pleasure to read, they are 

informative, of a high standard and the quality of 

reporting absolutely marvellous. Editors you are 

doing a terrific job keeping your members informed. 

The 202D Contact bulletin is sent out each month by email to Club 

Secretaries, could you please forward these onto your club members, 

by doing this, a new idea could spark someone’s interest to say “I can 

do that” creating an opportunity to serve others in your community. 

Remember every Lion is a leader they just need an opportunity to show 

it. 

Many clubs continue to reach out to those in need within their 

communities, may this continue and increase over the year. Lois and 

myself were privileged to help Lions from NP Pakeke Club serving the 

NP Hospice sorting clothes for their shops. It was fun to be part of that 

day so thanks for inviting us along 

 Council of Governors recently met in Palmerston North and confirmed 

the appointment of Rhonda Kaire as MD Secretary 

Current Secretary Mandy was fare welled.  

Council of Governors will trial a one-day meeting format. 

Every effort is being made to reduce MD costs but with membership 

numbers dropping this is also having an impact on the budget. 

Roy Price 

202D District Governor 

Proudly supported by McDonald Real 

Estate Ltd. 
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District Meetings & Officers 

Meetings/Event  Date         Where 
   
Zone Meetings --1  28th Nov Feilding Host 

      2 25th Nov PNorth 
                            3 TBA TBA 
                            4 4th Nov Patea 
                            5 20th Nov  Kaponga 
                            6 31st Oct  Bell Block Puketapu 
Cabinet Meeting 23rd Nov  
   
   
   

Cabinet Members  
District Governor   
 Roy Price                    Tel: (06) 3578783  Cell: 021 2452658 

                                      Email: royprice47@gmail.com                        

District Secretary   
Paul Folster               Cell: 0274 904 889 
                                     Email: 202d.secretary@lionsclubs.org.nz                           

District Treasurer     5 Wallace Place,   Palmerston North 4410 

Phil Belk                         Tel: (06) 354 6046 Cell: 021 358 660 

                                          Email: 202d.treasurer@lionsclubs.org.nz    

1st Vice District Governor   
 Louise Knapman              Tel: (06) 761 7051       Cell: 027 2507640 

                                               Email: knapman@xtra.co.nz   

2nd Vice District Governor   
 Megan England                Tel: (06) 764 8244      Cell:  

                                             Email: meg.rob@xtra.co.nz           
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District Meetings & Officers cont; 

Immediate Past District Governor (Awards) 
Lynette Stewart                Tel: (06) 7526833  Cell: 0277526833  

                                          Email: chapperal02@gmail.com 

District GST Coordinator 
 Steve Barr                          Tel: (06) 3236562 Cell: 0274499648 
                                                 Email: sbarr@inspire.net.nz  

District Marketing, Promotion, & Technology Officer 

 Mike Short                         Tel: (06) 7526833  Cell: 0277526834  

                                          Email: thehighchapperal555@gmail.com 

 District LCIF Coordinators 
Phil Theobald                     Tel: (06) 3574451       Cell: 0272488868 
(South)                                    Email: philandngaire.theobald@xtra.co.nz     

Leo Danz                              Tel: (06) 2745834        Cell: 0274589633 

(North)                                     Email: danz24@xtra.co.nz 

Zone Chairperson 
 (1) – Robert Heath      06 323 2849        robertandlynn@xtra.co.nz            
(2) – Graeme Baker      06 354 9499       travellingnzer@gmail.com 

      (3) – Noel Sexton         06 3431786       noelsexton@xtra.co.nz 

      (4) – Kay Wallace         06 2738661          jeffnelsx52@gmail.com 

      (5) – Llew Eynon           06 764 7210         llewe@slingshot.co.nz                  

(6) – Alan Cudmore      06 752 3733       alancudmore1@gmail.com 

Resource Information 
GLT ---- refer to the President’s Handbook 
GMT ----refer to the Global Membership Handbook 
GST------refer to the Global Services Handbook 
Youth---refer to the District Youth Handbook 
Awards---refer to the District Awards Handbook 
Club Publicity and Marketing Bulletin & Website 
Information booklet 

   Proudly supported by McDonald Real Estate Ltd. 
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International News 

 INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT • 2019–
2020 

To Lead, We Must First Ask 

How We Can Serve 
Greetings Lions!  
“You can lead a horse to water, but you can’t make 
him drink.” Have you heard this saying? This is 
supposed to speak to the limits of persuading people 
to do things that may be good for them. But I see this 

differently.   
I say, maybe the horse wasn’t thirsty.  
Maybe the horse was hungry. Or tired. Or maybe he had 
a sore tooth that needed treatment. Often, when we 
assume we know what is best for someone, we are 
wrong.  
Good leaders do not just lead people to water. They ask them what they need 
and bring it to them. I call this servant leadership.  
As Lions, we are all leaders. And it’s our responsibility to listen to those we 
serve and do everything in our power to get them the tools they need so that 
they can in turn serve the cause. In my year as leader of Lions, I will be 
continually asking those I meet how I can help them to be better Lions. I ask 
you to do the same.  

If you are a district governor, ask your club presidents what 
they need to bring in more members. If you are a club 
president, ask your members how you can help them have 
the best experience as a Lion. And if you are a Lion, reach 
out to the community. Ask them what they need. And then 
bring it to them.  
That is how we all become leaders in change for the world. 

 
Sincerely,  

Dr. Jung-Yul Choi  
International President, Lions Clubs International  
 

Proudly supported by McDonald Real Estate Ltd. 
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Multiple District News 

Youth Exchange opportunities 
On our team for MD202 we have 2 positions Available. 

These are both new positions and volunteer roles. 

YE – Marketing 
This person needs to be able to use Social media along with other 
outlets for marketing. 
Needs to be able to use multiple publishing programmes to creating 
flyers and the like. A self-starter. 

MD202 Inter-district exchange co-ordinator 
The YE team have decided with the suggestion 
and support of some of the DG’s to start an 
inter-district exchange. There are many 
opportunities for our Young people with in our 
MD. 
Chatham Islands, Fiji and other Islands are all 
part of our MD, then there is the country meets town, south meets 
north, along with the cultural experiences we could also offer. 
The opportunities only stop where you let them. 
This is a great opportunity for someone with a passion for youth. 
 
If you are interested in either of these, please ring or email Carol 
McMillan, YE Chief Co-ordinator on 0274571 402 or carol@amc.nz 
Close of for this will be 5pm 17 September 2019 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
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District News         Membership      
Whenever ‘Membership’ is mentioned, eyes seem to glaze over 
and people stare off into space, body language changes!  
However, the reality is, as we have all heard before, 
“Membership is critical to our association. Members join to 
serve. They remain Lions because of the service being 
conducted, the friendships that have developed and the impact 
they have on people’s lives.” 
Membership is more than just recruiting new people to bolster 

numbers - it’s about looking after those members we already 

have - it’s about blending the old with the new, accepting the 

new ideas and innovations younger members may want to 

contribute while respecting the wisdom and experience of those 

who have been around forever!    

It’s about valuing everyone’s uniqueness 
through uniting with a common desire to make 
a difference in our communities, in someone 
else’s life. 

As we move through the year I ask you all to re-think: ’Why am I 
a Lion?’ We are all pretty good at talking about what we do as 
Lions, but not the potentially more powerful why we do it.  
I believe it’s because we all LOVE to serve! To make a difference! 
When we share our love of Lions and Lionism, we talk straight 
from the heart, and in turn directly to the part of the brain that 
drives behaviour. 
As we continue to introduce potential members into our Lions 
clubs, I ask you to lead with your why.  It’s your “why” that will 
truly connect you to those you speak with.  
As said by Helen Keller, “The best and most beautiful things in the 
world cannot be seen or even touched - they must be felt with 
the heart.”  

Proudly supported by McDonald Real Estate Ltd. 
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District News          Membership cont;

As Presidents, as office holders, as members, we all have the 
power to make a difference in our clubs. We  have the 
opportunity to think carefully about our ‘WHY’ and a chance to 
reconnect members to their ‘Why’: the drive, as Lions to do good 
things for the community, the need, as Lions for strong 
connections, networks and friendships, the desire, as Lions to 
serve others less fortunate, the love of making a difference in 
someone’s life. 

Think with your heart! Focus on your purpose - 
remember why you do what you do. We don’t get 
burnt out because of what we do, we get burnt out 
because we forget why we do it! 
Let’s get those membership numbers back up 
again! 

We are Lions. We serve.  
Megan England 

2nd Vice District Governor / GMT Coordinator                                  

Calling All Lioness Clubs  
The Lioness Bridge Program, established to help encourage Lioness 

clubs to join the Lions family, will be ending on June 30, 2021. 

Between July 1, 2019 and June 30, 2021, clubs that decide to convert 

can have any number of members, and 

charter fees will be waived. In addition, all 

Lionesses who join in this time period will 

carry over their years of service and will be 

offered a credit allowing them to pay half 

international dues throughout the remainder of the program (cannot 

be used with any other discounts offered by LCI).  

Help spread the word to the hardworking Lionesses in your district. It’s 

never been a better time to become a Lion. 

 Proudly supported by McDonald Real Estate Ltd. 
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Zones News   
District Governor & Vice District Governors Club 

Visits 
Below is the schedule of Club visits over the next couple of months; 

September 2019 
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Club Date Visitor 
Colyton Bunnythorpe 3rd DG Roy 

Okato 4th  DG Roy 

Urenui & Districts 4th VDG Megan 

Normanby & Districts 5th VDG Louise 

Kairanga 9th DG Roy 

Eltham 10th VDG Louise 

PN Heartland 10th DG Roy 

Manaia 18th DG Roy 

Wanganui 23rd VDG Louise 

Marton 24th DG Roy 

   

October   

Opunake Lakeside 2nd DG Roy 

Feilding Host 7th VDG Louise 

Ruapehu 9th DG Roy 

Inglewood 14th VDG Louise 

Stratford 22nd VDG Megan 

   

November   

NP Lioness 21 VDG Louise 



What’s Lions       It’s No Secret.   

The most effective Lions clubs regularly identify ways to expand 
their service, develop leaders, and meet club members’ needs and 
expectations. In short, they take care to ensure they continually bring value to 
the community and to club members. 
 Perhaps your club is doing things in the current manner because ‘we have always 
done it this way.’ Perhaps your club is doing everything well; meeting the needs of 
its community and its members. Or, perhaps your club is “going through the 
motions,” meeting community needs with service projects to which members 
don’t feel a genuine connection. Without a genuine, personal connection to the 
types of service the club provides, members may not realize the full value of their 
club membership. 
It never hurts to take stock of things from time to time. Importantly take 
advantage of inviting not only club leaders, but club members to share their 
perceptions about the club. This is the best way to get an accurate assessment.  
Consider the following:    Club Operations  

 
 

 
 

 
Service  

community needs?  

of service the club provides?  

club?  
’ ideas for new service?  

 
Membership  

 
 

 
 

– so they know their 
input is valued?  

 

Proudly supported by McDonald Real Estate Ltd. 
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Cabinet Briefings. LCIF Newsletter
Hi Everyone, 

First of all I would like to express my thanks to all of the district co-

ordinators for their continued hard work in promoting our foundation. 

LCIF international announced earlier this month that we have raised just 

over $113 million dollars, which is a great effort. 

I hope by now you have all received the 2 dollar drop pamphlets and the 

campaign 100 individual recognition packs. I am hoping they are fairly 

self-explanatory but if you have any question please get hold of me. 

Please ensure they go out to club LCIF coordinators ASAP. 

 Just a reminder that the 2 dollar drop donations can go in as either a 

personal donation or a club  

If it is to go towards a personal donation, then the members ID number 

will be required. 

If the person is a non-lion, then the donation will go under the club 

number. 

Please remember that the club I.D has to be on any transaction including 

internet banking. 

Below is an example of how the deposit slip to be filled out. 

In our own District 

202D, we are 

fortunate enough 

that we can send 

the cheques to the 

District Treasurer 

and he will bank it for us. However make sure you have as much 

information as possible on them so we can eliminate errors. 

If clubs need any help with any aspects of LCIF, from MJF applications to 

donations then I am available to help. It is a lot easier to help at the start 

than try and modify an incorrect application. 

Leo Danz Area Leader LCIF 

Proudly supported by McDonald Real Estate Ltd. 
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Cabinet Briefings Cont;        Youth South Report 
Greetings Lions, there are quite a few youth activities taking place or 
about to take place throughout District 202D in September/ October. 
Most clubs in zones 1, 2 & 3 have contacted me with the name of their 
youth spokesperson, thank you for that. 
Palmerston North Middle Districts Lions Club recently organised and 
ran the 36th annual President Jimmy Carter current events quiz for 
secondary schools. It is a very popular youth activity and the questions 
really tested the knowledge of the students involved. 11 schools took 
part in teams of 5. The quiz was very well organised and the students 
enjoyed the friendly competition. It was won by PN Boys High School. 
Well done PNMDLC. 

Kairanga Lions are supporting a Reading in Schools programme at a 
local primary school, and Kairanga Leos have been involved in a 
number of exciting activities- cooking, archery, a Wildbase visit and 
helping with various community activities. 

A member of Rongotea & District Lions recently hosted a Japanese 
youth exchangee for 5 days. Yuho, a 21 year 
old student, was welcomed to the Manawatu 
and she experienced some of the sights of the 
district. This 
included a visit to a 
dairy farm to watch 
calf feeding and 

milking cows, a visit to a honey business, a 
visit to Whanganui and Foxton and a visit to 
a local primary school. 

Rongotea & District Lions are receiving applications from 16-18 year 
old students to attend a Summit Leadership Programme at OPC in 
December. The club is offering full sponsorship to the successful 
applicants.  
                                Youth South Continues on page 28 

Proudly supported by McDonald Real Estate Ltd. 
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Club Activities---Global Services Team
NP Koru 
Safe Sound Indicator donation  
New Plymouth Koru Lions Club has proudly donated a Safe Sound 
Indicator to Rising Stars Preschool. These devices were invented by 
local teen Jamie Fenton, who went on to win Young New Zealander of 
the Year in 2011.  
The National Foundation for the Deaf sell Safe Sound Indicators to help 
children learn about noise and to help them self-regulate their noise 
levels. The device is a traffic light system with children and adults being 
able to tell at a glance when the noise level is reaching “red light” 
danger.  
New Plymouth Koru Lions 
hope both the children 
and adults benefit from 
this device and are able to 
better protect their ears 
from any hearing damage 
as a result of prolonged 
exposure to sound levels 
over 85dB.  
Pictured: Rising Stars 

Preschool students Kenzie, Harry and Max with Teachers Carol Wills 

and Liam Muggeridge; Louise Harper and Gordon Huang (standing) 

from New Plymouth Koru Lions Club.  

^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^ 

Normanby & Districts----Busy Slink Season  
Our members have rallied in true Lions spirit to ensure the large 

number of slink calves have been picked up regularly. It is appreciated 

how members step up to cover for others and make it happen without 

fuss. At the time of writing, the peak of the season is passing, and the 

trailer springs should be a bit softer from now on. 
 

Proudly supported by McDonald Real Estate Ltd. 
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Club Activities----GST cont; 
Feilding Host 
The Community “Thank You” 
Luncheon  
Well another one come and gone.  
Invites went out to 165 Elderly 
Folk.  
On the Day we hosted 148 
Guests.  
Decorating of the St. Johns 
Church Hall was a yellow and blue affair and looked really striking. 
“Thank you” Marilyn and Team.  
Guests started arriving at 10:30am to be met by Lions’ Members and 
Partners looking great in Black and White Dress, complete with Black 
Bow Ties.  

“Thank you” to those Members who 
picked up Guests and returned them 
home.  
“Thank you” all Members and 
Partners for making our Community 
Luncheon the success it was. We 
were all cleaned up and enjoying 
drinks by 2pm.  

From comments received on the Day and after the Event, Guests 

enjoyed a great meal and an entertaining Day.  

PN Papaioea Rose City 
Eileen and Gloria visited the PNINS Leos last Wednesday. They are an 
enthusiastic group who virtually plan and run 
the meetings themselves. We have six students 
chosen to help us at Daffodil Day on 30 August 
between 11.00am and 1.00pm.  
 

 

Proudly supported by McDonald Real Estate Ltd. 
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Club Activities---GST cont; 
NP Koru  
 NEW PLYMOUTH KORU LIONS’ QUIZ NIGHT FOR  
THE TARANAKI WOMEN’S REFUGE  
In July New Plymouth Koru Lions held a quiz night to raise funds for the 
Taranaki Women’s Refuge. The quiz was held at the New Plymouth 
Club and we had approximately 240 keen quizzers in attendance. Koru 
Lions donated the cash prizes for the first three place getters. In 
addition there were lucky ticket prizes and best dressed prizes which 
were very generously donated by local businesses. The second place 
getters also donated their winnings back to us to include in the overall 
funds raised. We 
raised $2840.00 for 
the Women’s 
Refuge. Koru Lions 
are proud to be 
associated with the 
Women’s Refuge 
and the much 
needed service they 
provide in our 
community.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Proudly supported by McDonald Real Estate Ltd. 
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Club Leadership---Global Leadership 

Team 
Colyton Bunnythorpe 
Hello Lions  
Recently I was helping a friend dispose of his tree 
trimmings. This resulted in the ground immobilising 
my van and some free advertising for my boss. As with my first 
experience at Lions the first person to offer support was Peter Hill. His 
response to my peril was quite informative.  
Then came the texts from other members, the various different horn 
sounds and a very kind note at my door while I was out offering 
assistance. I was feeling the love.  
At no time did I doubt that a tractor would arrive and do its thing. And 
it did. This kind of support proved both informative,” interesting” and 
humbling.  
Helping people, whether it is some idiot driving where he shouldn’t, or 
helping with daffodil day, diabetes support. Maybe cutting and 
delivering fire-wood. We can all offer something a smile, a wave, some 
cheek, an offer for help or even a tractor.  
I will bring my Gold coin on the 3rd. Cheers guys  
Michael Hoggard 
8888888888888888888888888888888888888888888888888888888888888888888 
Opunake Lakeside---President Trish Anderson 
This month I attended the zone meeting in Stratford. Along with the club 
reports we heard from Leo Danz with an LCIF report, Stephanie Jordan 
who is from Hawera Mount View and is one of the Youth Co-ordinators 
and Brenda Stanners from Eltham spoke to us about a request for support 
from the rescue helicopter for a new defibrillator monitor. I was the only 
representative from our club, with Rosemary being a bit tied up in 
hospital, it would be great we could get some more people to come to the 
next meeting which is on the 20th November at Kaponga. They are 
interesting meetings, and usually don't go too late, there is also a nice 
opportunity for a bit of supper, a coffee and a chance to get to know other 
lions in our zone.  

Proudly supported by McDonald Real Estate Ltd. 
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Club Membership---Global Membership 

Team 
Feilding Host 
Winter Xmas Theme—Social Meeting  
What a fun night Members, Partners and Guests had.  
With a “Ho, Ho” Father Xmas extended Greetings to All explaining that 
as we were only half through the year 
he couldn’t add the third “Ho” to his 
Greeting as this would be somewhat 
premature.  
Father Xmas and his Helper then 
proceeded to distribute Gifts with much 
hilarity.  
Special thanks to Marilyn and Adrian Bulford for decorating the Room 
and engaging the services of Father Xmas and his Helper.  
The Evening was rounded off nicely with Tail Twister – IPP Robert 
Heath extracting a variety of Xmas themed Fines from those present, 
and concluded with a “Tale” that left us all believing in Santa.  
########################################################## 

PN Middle District  
John Baines and Doug on last of 3 days on my home section; labour 

completed by John, Craig Hart (with his son 
Richard), Russell Gibson (with his son 
Owen).  
Captain Baines and crew did an 
outstanding job, which for health reasons I 
was unable to participate.  
Thanks to the above and all members, 

wives and partners who gave myself and Eunice great support in the 8 
month period I was out of action. I continue to improve daily so as they 
say 'onwards and upwards'.  
Thanks to all at Middle District.  
Cheers Doug Brew 

Proudly supported by McDonald Real Estate Ltd. 
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Club Membership---GMT cont; 
PN Heartland--- Induction of Ross Intermediate School Leos Club  
On Friday 9th August the Induction of the Ross Intermediate Leo Club 

was held at the school Refresh meeting (a lot of us would know as 

Assembly).  Our 202D District Governor Roy Price did the induction.  

Thank you Heartland Lions, our sponsors and for giving us this 

opportunity to be chartered and also for donating the plaque to the 

school.  It now has pride of place in the entrance of the office for all to 

see.  President Lynne also presented them 

with their Certificate of Organization.  The 

induction of the Leos club was also 

attended by some of the Heartland Club 

ladies. Pictured below is Roy and Lynette 

doing the induction with the President and 

Secretary of the Leos group. 

 
**************************************************************************** 
 

                       

 Proudly supported by McDonald Real Estate Ltd. 
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Have you ever tickled a Lion 
Joke of the month----Kairanga  

Clocks in Heaven  
A man passed away and went to heaven. Upon 
arriving at the pearly gates, St. Peter said, "Come on 
in. I'll show you around.  
I really think you'll like it here."  

Walking through the gates, the man noticed that there were clocks 
every-where. It appeared that heaven was nothing more than a giant 
clock ware-house.  
Surprised at how Heaven looked, the man asked St. Peter, What's the 
deal with all the clocks?"  
St. Peter replied, "They keep track of everyone on earth. There is once 
clock for each person. Every time someone tells a lie, his clock moves 
forward one minute.  

For instance, this clock belongs to Sam, a used car salesman. If you 
watch it closely, it will move any second." Click. The minute hand on 
Sam's clock moved forward one minute. Click. It moved forward 
another minute. "Sam must be closing on a deal right now," said St. 
Peter. "The minute hand of the clock moves all day long.  

The man and St. Peter continued walking and soon came across a clock 
covered with cobwebs. "Whose clock is this?" asked the man. "That 
clock belongs to the Widow Mary. She is one of the finest persons on 
earth. I bet her clock hasn't moved in a year or two."  

They continued walking and touring heaven. The man enjoyed 
watching the clocks of all his friends.  
When the tour was finally finished, the man said, "I've seen everyone's 
clock but one. Where is president Clinton's kept?" St. Peters smiled and 
said, "Look up there. We use his for a ceiling fan."  
^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^ 
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Have you ever tickled a Lion cont; 
Waitara 
"Is that the Ballycashel Echo?" asks Mick.  
"How much would it be to put an ad in your paper?"  
"Five pounds an inch," a woman replies. "Why? What are you selling?"  
"A ten-foot ladder," said Mick before slamming the phone down.  
###############################################################  

Opunake Lakeside 
I’m convinced that crochet and knitting is witches black magic….  
My wife does that stuff…  
She sits there, with 2 magic wands, performing complex movements, 
while chanting and cursing, looking at a spell book………  
And then……BLANKET  
Witchcraft !! 
^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^^ 

PN Heartland 
They weren't in my pockets. Suddenly I realized I must have left them in the 
car.  Frantically, I headed for the parking lot.  My husband has scolded me 
many times for leaving my keys in the car's ignition.  He's afraid that the car 
could be stolen.  As I looked around the parking lot, I realized he was right.  
The parking lot was empty. I immediately called the police. I gave them my 
location, confessed that I had left my keys in the car, and that it had been 
stolen. 
Then, I made the most difficult call of all to my husband: "I left my keys in 
the car, and that it's been stolen." 
There was a moment of silence. I thought the call had been disconnected, 
but then I heard his voice. "Are you kidding me?" he barked, "I dropped you 
off!" 
Now it was my turn to be silent. Embarrassed, I said, "Well come and get 
me." 
He retorted, "I will; just as soon as I convince this cop that I didn't steal your 
damn car!" 

 
ON A PLUMBER’S TRUCK: "WE REPAIR WHAT YOUR HUSBAND FIXED.” 
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Technology Talk 
Lions E-Clubhouse; http://www.e-clubhouse.org/index.php 

Lions Club New Zealand;      

                                        http://www.lionsclubs.org.nz/ 

Lions Club International;   

                                    http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/index.php 

Lions E-Clubhouse  

This is your official club website from now on. Some clubs in our District are 

using this site for a while now, and it is easy to register and develop if your 

club webmaster follows the link available. 

Lions Club New Zealand 
This is a new website, and is easy to follow. It promotes the districts 

and activities that clubs in New Zealand are carrying out, but doesn’t 

allow clubs to have a sub site. This is covered by Lions E-Clubhouse. If 

you look for a club on this site you will be redirected to the MyLion 

website, with your club details and contacts. 

Lions Club International 
This site has now incorporates MyLCI and MyLion, plus has a lot of 

resource and information about Lions. 

Any member of a club can now enter this site and register to enter 

MyLCI/MyLion sections. To do this you require your membership 

number and email address etc which can be obtained from your club 

secretary. Secretaries, please ensure that your member’s information 

is up to date. When registering make certain you have your email site 

open on one page, and the registration site open on another page or 

window. This is needed when LCI send you a verification code, by 

email, to finalize the registration. 

Club and District officers can only enter MyLCI. 
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Foundation Event Calendar 
Date Activity Location 

September & Vision Awareness Month 

October Lions Membership Growth Month 

 Leo Membership Growth Month 

5 to 8th Sept ANZI Forum (Jakarta, Indonesia) 202 

11th Oct World Sight Day 202 

15th Oct International White Cane Safety Day 202 

31 Oct New Voices nomination deadline 202D 

   

November Diabetes Awareness Month 

14th World Diabetes Day 202D 
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District & Club Alterations 
Lions mints contact  

 PO Box 16-056 Tauranga 3147. Ph075526256  
                                                              Email: lionsmints@lionsclubs.org.nz 
New Plymouth Koru Lions Club 

President 2019/2020: 

Jason Keene         ph: 06 7536448              mobile:  0276675068 

                                                         Email: jkeene1971@gmail.com 

Please Note; 
If there is information in the official Directory that is not correct, 

please contact me (Contact Editor) and attached the correct 

information 

Thanks 

Mike  

**********************************************************     
Price Adjustment. Remembrance Patches from the Rongotea Club.  The 
cost is $25.00 for 50. plus p&p  (Usually @ another $3-50) 

********************************** 

Guides and webinars for the new International 

website 
Click on the sites below for guidance; 
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Registering 

on to the 

new LCI 

https://e-

clubhouse.or

g/userfiles/2

2663/file/Re

gistering%20

on%20new%

20site.pdfWe

bsite 

mailto:lionsmints@lionsclubs.org.nz
mailto:jkeene1971@gmail.com
https://e-clubhouse.org/userfiles/22663/file/Registering on new site.pdf
https://e-clubhouse.org/userfiles/22663/file/Registering on new site.pdf
https://e-clubhouse.org/userfiles/22663/file/Registering on new site.pdf
https://e-clubhouse.org/userfiles/22663/file/Registering on new site.pdf
https://e-clubhouse.org/userfiles/22663/file/Registering%20on%20new%20site.pdf
https://e-clubhouse.org/userfiles/22663/file/Registering%20on%20new%20site.pdf
https://e-clubhouse.org/userfiles/22663/file/Registering%20on%20new%20site.pdf
https://e-clubhouse.org/userfiles/22663/file/Registering%20on%20new%20site.pdf
https://e-clubhouse.org/userfiles/22663/file/Registering%20on%20new%20site.pdf
https://e-clubhouse.org/userfiles/22663/file/Registering%20on%20new%20site.pdf
https://e-clubhouse.org/userfiles/22663/file/Registering%20on%20new%20site.pdf
https://e-clubhouse.org/userfiles/22663/file/Registering on new site.pdf
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=npuTGERBctE
https://e-clubhouse.org/userfiles/22663/file/Registering on new site.pdf
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=EF5QNxiXgEw
https://e-clubhouse.org/userfiles/22663/file/Registering on new site.pdf
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kP3498MrHxE


Editors Extra’s  

 
“If you think women are the weaker sex, try pulling the blanket 
back to your side.”  
– Stuart Turner“ 
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Bulletins-received by District 

Months J A S O N D J F M A M J 
Colyton Bunnythorpe * * *          

Feilding Host * *           
Feilding Manchester *            

Foxton * *           
Inglewood * *           
Kairanga * * *          
Marton * * *          

N P Pakeke *            
Normanby &District * * *          

Okato * * *          
Opunake * *           

Opunake Lakeside * * *          
P N Heartland * *           

PN Middle District  *           
P N Pap Rose City * * *          

Rahotu-Pungarehu * * *          
Rongotea & District * * *          

Waitara * *           
Waverley *            

 
Above is a register of club bulletins received by the Contact editor. If 

your club produces a bulletin, the District would love to receive a copy. 

Please send it by email as an attachment to;   

thehighchapperal555@gmail.com 

If your club has been sending your bulletin, and you are not on the 

register, please send another copy to the above email address. 

******************************************************* 
I asked God for a bike, but I know God doesn’t work that way. So I 
stole a bike and asked for forgiveness.  
-Emo Philips 
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Notes          Youth South Report Cont;         
Most schools in the Manawatu are 
currently holding their own speech 
contests or will be having their 
speech finals before the end of 
term 3. A committee of Zone 1 
Lions are planning for the Manawatu Rural Speech Contest for year 6 - 
8 students to be held in October. This contest will feature the winners 
of the 7 rural school clusters, which are made up of 38 schools. It is 
hoped the winners of this event will enter in the District 202D Speech 
Contest in Hawera in November. 
 
Feilding Host Lions are forming a group to liaise with schools in 
carrying out environmental projects. 
If clubs are planning any environmental projects, it would be really 
beneficial to try and involve students from your nearest school, 
especially if it is a practical activity. i.e. planting trees, cleaning up 
nearby parks, streets and beaches, etc. Just make sure you liaise with 
the school Principal before suggesting a project and always manage 
and prepare for the safety factors prior to involving the students. Clubs 
are also encouraged to promote the Peace Poster competition. Details 
have been sent to clubs.  
As always. I am very keen to hear what youth activities Zone 1, 2 & 3 
clubs are planning, organising and supporting, so please let me know 
what is happening in your area i.e. your youth agenda.. 
Yours in Lions. 
Phil Lightbourne 
Youth South Chairperson. 

 

 


